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COMMUNICATION
From: Clerks@vaughan.ca COUNCIL - DECEMBER 13, 2022
To: Adelina Bellisario CW (PM) - Report No. 44, Item 3
Subject: FW: [External] OP.22.005 and OP.22.005
Date: December-07-22 10:07:04 AM

From: cbruno cbruno_

Sent: Tuesday, December 06, 2022 2:00 PM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: [External] OP.22.005 and OP.22.005

Dear Vaughan City Planners, In regards to the Files mentioned above, it is my hope
that the development in the Northern and Southern Precinct of the said lands become
low density development only. The congestion of traffic is out of control in the Hwy 7
and Weston Rd areas. Even at the least of busiest times, making turns at that
intersection, especially making a left toward Hwy 400, is inefficient. Many times, we
get stuck in the middle of the intersection when the light turns red, therefore blocking
east-west traffic when their light turns green. It makes no sense to add more high-rise
condominiums in that area. Traffic congestion is a nightmare--city planners know that!
The city is making poor, unethical and selfish choices to give in to the developers'
money! "Downtown" Vaughan at this intersection has become an undesirable place to
live.

Sincerely, Carmela Bruno





